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To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Terrance J. Clark 
         Director, WSR-88D Radar Operations Center 
 
Subject: The Slidell, Louisiana WSR-88D is to be Decommissioned on or 
about November 27, 2023 in Preparation for Relocation to Hammond, 
Louisiana 
 
On or about November 27, 2023 the Slidell, Louisiana WSR-88D (KLIX) will 
be decommissioned in preparation for relocation to Hammond, Louisiana.  
The radar will be commissioned at Hammond as KHDC on or about March 31, 
2024. 
 
Adjacent WSR-88Ds/Terminal Doppler Weather Radars (TDWRs) providing 
coverage during this extended outage period will be: 
 
Mobile, AL (KMOB) 
Jackson/Brandon, MS (KDGX) 
Ft. Johnson, LA (KPOE) 
Lake Charles, LA (KLCH) 
New Orleans, LA (TMSY) 
 
Comments and feedback on this relocation can be provided to: 
 
Bill Ward 
NWS Radar Focal Point 
Radar Operations Center 
bill.ward@noaa.gov 
 
National Public Information Statements are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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